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Services for victims of domestic violence and sexual abuse cut
 

Organisations helping victims of domestic and sexual violence have been hit by Coalition funding cuts, with some losing staff and cutting services, the British Sociological Association’s annual conference in Leeds heard today. [Thursday 12 April]
 

Dr Ruth Jones, of the University of Worcester, told the conference that 37 organisations responded to an online questionnaire on funding changes, with 40% saying they had lost staff and 28% cutting services.
 

Twenty-seven of the organisations accept central or local government funding to run services such as refuges, helplines, resettlement and counselling.
 

Of the 37, 15 said they had lost paid staff since the Coalition took power in 2010, and 11 had cut services. Twenty of the organisations felt more cuts to services were inevitable. 
 

Dr Jones asked if the organisations would be able to increase their use of unpaid volunteers to maintain services despite cuts, as the Big Society programme urged, but 23 said this would not be possible. 
 

This was because they could not ensure the level of professionalism needed for the safety of children and vulnerable adults if they did so. Volunteers would only able to commit their time if their activities were supported by paid workers. 
 

“In this financial climate it is unrealistic to hope that organisations which are now heavily dependent on the public purse will all be able to make up for losses of public funding by going back to grassroots or finding innovative ways of changing,” said Dr Jones. 
 

“It seems inevitable, then, that some services will struggle to continue in their current form and face funding cuts and an increasing level of competition.
 

“Those who will suffer most will be their beneficiaries – often already among the most vulnerable.”
 

She said that Coalition’s philosophy “is wrapped up in a collective blanket in the guise of the Big Society, a government agenda that seeks to shift power from politicians to people - localism.
 

“In theory there should be opportunities but in reality they aren’t there. The voluntary sector has been kept so poor, a massive investment would be needed to build capacity for it to take on the necessary roles to achieve real change.”
 

Dr Jones said that overall, local authority funding for services helping victims of domestic and sexual abuse had been cut by £2.4 million, or 31%, between 2010/11 and 2011/12. There were a few hundred organisations in England and Wales providing services for victims of sexual abuse and domestic violence, she said. 
 

For more information, please contact:
 

Tony Trueman
British Sociological Association
Tel: 07964 023392 
tony.trueman@britsoc.org.uk
 

 

Notes
 

1. The British Sociological Association is holding its 61st annual conference in 2012 at the University of Leeds. Around 600 social scientists are giving presentations from April 11 to 13. 
 

2. The British Sociological Association’s mission is to represent the intellectual and sociological interests of its members. The BSA is a Company Limited by Guarantee. Registered in England and Wales. Company Number: 3890729. Registered Charity Number 1080235 
